The Marketing Grant for MD-13 has been approved and IPCC Kevin Reidy is working with the subcommittee to move forward. This grant will help promote our Foundations and Youth.

We continue to get any events and information out to our districts using electronic media. We continue to promote the use of the LCI database. A new Lion Portal will be replacing the Member Portal (target early 2024) and we will be helping our lions to get educated on working in it. PDG Ric (OH6) has accomplished "live" testing with a team from LCI.

Many clubs are working on the Trex recycling project. Their guidelines are changing. You will now need to collect 1000 pounds of plastic and take photos to document the plastic collections. You will now only be allowed one bench per year.

The state newsletter is being published by Lion Brian Fox. Submit articles to Lion Brian at bfox1964@aol.com no later than November 29th. Clubs are encouraged to submit articles for the newsletter.

IPDG Debbie

OH5 Committee Rep